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Coastal Inn of Court  

Board Meeting 7/12/2021 

 

Board Member Attendance: Abby  Saunders; Judge Hewitt; Ian Maguire; Melissa Frazier; Karolan Ohanesian; 

Mark Nappier; Pete Hearn; and Ed Lawson. 

 

I. Welcome by President Abby Saunders 

 

II. Banquet  

We will kick off our Fall season with a banquet to be held on September 23, 2021 at the Dunes Club. We will 

be honoring Chief Judge Lockemy on his 72nd birthday and upcoming retirement from the Court of Appeals. 

The change in venue is due to a management change at the Ocean Club which has resulted in problems with 

other events. We are able to receive our $5400.00 deposit back from the Ocean Club. We will keep the same 

charges even though our Inn will absorb a significant cost of the banquet. To help defray costs, there will be a 

charge of $125 per couple and $65 per person, which is the same that has been charged in the past.   

 

III. 2021-2022 Meeting Schedule 

 

Plan to resume in person meetings in the Fall. The consensus was that Sam Sneads was an excellent location 

for holding these meetings that our members seem to enjoy. Karolan will send the board a proposed schedule 

of meetings (six are required) using the continuing rotation of group leadership. The schedule will have 

proposed topics which the presenting groups may adjust. Abby will confirm that our banquet will qualify for 

one of our meeting requirements.  

 

Since some members have indicated an interest in having a lunchtime meeting, Abby will check with Sea 

Captains about holding our October meeting there at that time. Pete will coordinate with Sam Sneads for the 

remainder of meetings.  

 

IV. Platinum Award 

Abby Saunders thanked everyone for their hard work on reaching Platinum status even in the midst of the 

pandemic and noted it was truly a team effort. Michelle Runge from National office is planning to attend to 

present the Platinum award to our Inn during our banquet in September.  

 

Adjourned 


